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 Contact Us 
 
 Region VIII—Pacific Northwest 
 
 Regional Councilor: 
 Dean Jamieson 
 djamie88organ@msn.com 
 

 Regional Coordinators 
 Education 
 Janet Ahrend 
 ahrend@gonzaga.edu 
 

 Professional Development 
 Margaret Evans  
 mevans@mind.net 
 

 Oregon District Convener 
 Julia Brown 
 julia@eugenefumc.org 
 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Officers 
 

 Richard Guy, Dean 
 rickspro@value.net 
 

 Jane Knobel, Sub-Dean 
 jkknobel@yahoo.com 
 

 Harold Hockman, Treasurer 
 musicaloscillation@hotmail.com 
 

 Martha Lawrence, Secretary 
 musicmml@mindspring.com 
 

 Karen Williamson, Mbr. at Large 
 Chapter Historian, Membership  
 karenjo1@yahoo.com  
 

 Philip Bayles, Member at Large 
 psb@efn.org  
 

 Barbara Baird, Member at Large  
 bbaird@uoregon.edu 
   
 Marla Lowen, S. P. A. C. 
 mlowen@uoregon.edu 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Website 
 www.agoeugene.org 
 
 

 AGO National Headquarters 
 www.agohq.org 
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Dear colleagues and friends, 
 
Fall has arrived … in fact, it seemed like 
one day into it and Mother Nature 
flipped a switch and all of a sudden sum-
mer was gone and the cold, damp morn-
ings were back. Also back are rehearsals 
for fall concerts and Christmas programs.  
 

We have a report on page 2 from Marla 
Lowen on the Oregon Keyboard Institute 
that was put on by the chapter this sum-
mer. This extraordinary event was well 
attended by students from all over the 
country. Our own Barbara Baird and 
Julia Brown were joined by Dr Kraig 
Scott from Walla Walla University as 
instructors for the institute. The event ran 
smoothly and was well co-ordinated by 
Marla who always seemed to be one step 
ahead of what was needed next:  A her-
culean task executed so well that she 
made it look easy. And, the event made a 
profit so that SPAC events can continue! 
Kudos and much thanks to Marla. 
 

It’s time to dig into your music files and 
come up with spooky music for Pipe-
Screams. This wonderful program sup-
ports The Organ Loft on KWAX. Please 
post the enclosed poster at your work or 
church, and invite friends and family. 
 

November brings Michael Kleinschmidt, 
Canon of Trinity Epsicopal Cathedral in 
Portland to Eugene for a workshop for 
area organists: “Breaking Free of the 
Printed Score.” Michael’s last presenta-
tion was attended by a record turnout and 
really appreciated by those attending. 
Check our calendar for time and date. 
 

Finally, our thanks again to Martha Law-
rence for her wonderful hospitality host-
ing our annual potluck in her beautiful 
home last month. 
 
                         —  Richard Guy, Dean 

PipeScreams is coming, and already 
we’re getting lots of inquiries about 
what we’ll be doing this year. It will be 
at First United Methodist Church in 
Eugene on Sunday at 4 pm on Oct. 27. 
 
Now’s the time to dig out your spooky 
music, practice all those pedal lines, 
find your scariest Halloween costume, 
and prepare to perform for our most 
appreciative audience. This fun concert 
raises enough money to keep The Organ 
Loft on the air for another year, but we 
also expose music lovers in our commu-
nity to the excitement of dynamic organ 
music.   
 
So polish up your organ shoes, get the 
dust out of the sequins, rummage 
through your music, and come up with 
something whacky, ridiculous, scary or 
outrageous to play on Sunday, October 
27th at 4 pm.  Barbara and Julia are or-
ganizing the concert, so please contact 
one of them as soon as possible with the 
title, composer & length of the piece 
you intend to play.  For practice times 
on the organ, contact Julia Brown. 
 
We can also use the help of volunteers 
to help at the concert with ushering, and 
passing the pumpkins for donations. 
Contact Julia or Barbara to help. And, 
finally, be sure to invite all your family 
and friends to this fun event.   
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The Organ Loft is a radio 
program about choral 
and organ music, particu-
larly music of the Pacific 
Northwest.  The program 
is hosted by Roger 

Sherman, Associate Organist of St Mark's Cathedral in 
Seattle. The Organ Loft features music of Pacific North-
west choirs and organs, composers and organ build-
ers.  Approximately 50% of the programming is organ, and 
50% choral.   
 
This program is underwritten and sponsored by your 
Eugene AGO Chapter on KWAX-FM and the University of 
Oregon radio network (webcast: KWAX-FM Homepage)  
Sundays at 8:00 AM and 6:00 PM 
 
Eugene, 91.1 KWAX 
Redmond, 88.5 KWRX 
Florence, 91.5 KWVZ 
Salem, 92.9; Newport, 91.9; Reedsport, 90.9;  
Bend, 88.9; Sunriver 90.9  
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We are pleased to welcome our newest members: 
 

 Dorothy Goudy 
 1202 Jacobs Drive, Eugene 
 (817) 938-4945 
 

Dorothy has been a long time organist in the Fort Worth area 
and has retired to Eugene. Some of you may know her son, 
David, who works for the Oregon Bach Festival. 
 

 Joy Schroeder 
 2711 Kismet Way, Eugene OR 97405 
 (736) 645-7890 
 

Joy joins us as a full time student voting member. 
 

 Gail Goshert 
 4055 Royal Avenue, Eugene OR 97402 
 gailmail@gmail.com 
 
Gail is organist at Ebbert Memorial United Methodist Church in 
Springfield.  

We welcomed eleven full participants, and three auditors 
to Eugene for the Oregon Keyboard Institute, July 15-19. 
The participants were:  
 Alex Bean, Eugene OR;  
 Carolyn Bergquist, Eugene, OR;  
 Hannah Brewer, Portland, OR;  
 James Ferry, McMinnville, OR;  
 Sally Johansson, Mt. Shasta, CA;  
 Kylie Kershaw, Eugene OR;  
 Deborah Marshall, Eugene OR;  
 Jean McKinley, Oakland, CA;  
 Lindsey Rodgers, Eugene OR;  
 Kyla Rosenberger, Aledo, TX;  
 Charles Talmadge, Goleta, CA;  
 Melissa Weidner, Lake Forest, CA;  
 Ty Zeller, Eugene OR;  
 Chuning Zhang, Eugene OR.  
Dr. Kraig Scott from Walla Walla shared faculty duties 
with  Dr. Barbara Baird and Dr. Julia Brown. 
 
There were daily lectures and masterclasses on Practice 
Technique, Performance Practice, Continuo Playing, and 
Hymn Playing. Classes were held at Beall Hall, Central 
Lutheran Church, and First United Methodist Church. 
 
There were daily group lessons as well as private lessons. 
These venues generously made their instruments available 
to the Institute: First United Methodist Church, First Con-
gregational Church, Christian Science Church, Church of 
the Resurrection, Central Lutheran Church, Central Pres-
byterian Church, United Lutheran Church, and the U of O 
School of Music. In addition, Julia Brown and Richard  

Guy made their harpsichords available for the students to 
play.  
 

There were three recitals that featured the faculty on both 
organ and harpsichord. The concerts were held at Beall 
Hall, Central Lutheran Church, and First UnitedMethodist 
Church. Repertoire included works by J. S. Bach, some of 
the Bach sons, Buxtehude, Scheidemann, Walther, Dupre, 
Messiaen, Rubsam, and Franck.  
 

The week ended with two student recitals, one in Beall 
Hall, and the second at First United Methodist. Following 
the second recital, we had a catered salad lunch at First 
Congregational Church. This gave us all a final chance to 
visit, reflect on the week just passed, and get valuable 
feedback from the participants. It was obvious from the 
comments that the Keyboard Institute provided valuable 
instruction and motivation to everyone who attended, no 
matter the skill level or amount of experience. This, of 
course, was a result of the thoughtful, challenging, but 
encouraging instruction by Barbara, Julia, and Kraig. 
 

No project like this can be successful without wonderful 
volunteers. We would like to acknowledge Norm Purdy, 
Richard Guy, Harold Hockman, Karen Williamson, Jane 
Knobel, Martha Lawrence, Mary Roth, Nancy Latour, 
Jeanette and Richard Buxton, and the staff of the various 
churches who allowed us entry in the early morning and 
late evening hours. They all made a significant contribu-
tion to the success of the Oregon Keyboard Institute, and 
we are grateful! 
 
   — Marla Lowen, SPAC Chair 
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     Monday, September 30 - 6 p.m.   
 Potluck Dinner and Business Meeting,  
 Home of Martha Lawrence 
             2405 Terraceview Drive - Eugene 
              
     Sunday, October 27 - 4 p.m..  
             “Pipescreams” - Member recital and Fundraiser 
 For The Organ Loft 
 First United Methodist Church 
`            1376 Olive Street - Eugene  
 

     Saturday, November 23 - 10 a.m. 
 Hands-on Workshop for Chapter Organists 
 “Breaking Free of the Printed Score” 
 Presented by Michael Kleinschmidt, Canon of 
             Trinity Episcopal Cathedral, Portland 
 United Lutheran Church - 22nd & Washington 
 

     Saturday, December 21 - 4 p.m. 
 Reserve this time for a Special Chapter Event 
             to be announced. 
 
     Saturday, January ?? - 10 a.m. 
 “King of Instruments” Concert  
 Introduction to the workings of the pipe organ. 
 Concert presentation by AGO members. 
 Date and Location to be announced. 
 

     Sunday, February 23 - 4 p.m. 
 Lecture on the North German Chorale Fantasie  
 Presented by Dr. Lindsey Rodgers 
 Central Lutheran Church 
             1857 Potter Street - Eugene 
  

     Saturdays, March 8, 15, 22, 29 - 4:45  p.m. 
 Lenten Organ Series on the Brombaugh  
             Chapter organists 
 Church of the Resurrection 
 3923 Hilyard St. - Eugene 
 

     Saturdays, April 5, 12 - 4:45 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ Series on the Brombaugh  
             Chapter organists 
 Church of the Resurrection 
 3923 Hilyard St. - Eugene 
 

     Tuesday, May 27– 6 p.m. 
            End of year Banquet and election of officers. 
 Location to be announced. 
 

Reluctant Organist Workshop  - To be Announced 
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Sunday - October 13 -  4:00 PM 
Cascade Slides: A Millennium of Trombone Music. 
Trombone quartet perform in the Concerts At First  
series at First United Methodist Church, 1376 Olive St., 
Eugene. Suggested donation $10. 
 

Friday - October 18 - 7:00 PM 
Fundraising Concert for Episcopal Campus Ministry 
Alex Bean, U of O junior organ major plays works by 
Buxtehude, Bach, Brahms, Mendelssohn & Hindemith. 
Church of the Resurrection, 3925 Hilyard Ave, Eugene 
 

Monday - October 27 - 4:00 PM 
Pipe Screams - A program of spooky music performed 
by members of the Eugene Chapter at F. U. M. C. Free 
event, fundraiser for KWAX. Costumes encouraged.  
 

Thursday - October 31 - 8 PM 
Junior Organ Recital by Alex Bean in Beall Concert 
Hall, School of Music, U of O. Program includes works 
by Bach, Buxtehude, Couperin, Mendelssohn and Hin-
demith.  Free, open to the public. 
 

Sunday, November 3, 4 PM  
Chorale Evensong for the Feast of All Saints -   
A contemplative service of music, scripture and prayer 
with the FUMC Choirs directed by Linda Oxley. This is 
followed by an Organ Recital by Julia Brown playing 
works of Bach, Messiaen and Alain on the Hochhalter 
organ.  Suggested donation: $10.  F.U.M.C. Eugene 
 

Sunday, November 3 - 4 PM 
Songs of Roses & Gloriana Dances performed by 
Eugene Vocal Arts Ensemble collaborating with the 
Central Oregon Mastersingers of Bend. Beall Concert 
Hall, University of Oregon. $20 general admission, $10 
for students with ID. 
 

Events Calendar - Please send us information on your con-
certs so we can include in our newsletters.  We love to sup-
port each other’s concerts by helping to get the news out and 
by being at your programs.  Let us know! 
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Announcements, articles or any news of interest should be sent to 
rickspro@value.net by the last Tuesday of each month.  Deadline 
for the next newsletter is October 29. 
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Used Organ Music and Collapsible, Portable Organ Bench. 
 Baroque, romantic, 20th Century,   
 hymn arrangements, church  
 music, organ method books,  
 wedding music, Thanksgiving  
 and Christmas music.  
 
Bench is collapsible, portable and 

adjustable. Perfect for a shorter organist who plays on different 
organs that don’t have adjustable benches. 49.5” wide, 12.25” 
deep, 21.75” high. Comes with additional blocks to raise the 
height up to 25.25”. Solid oak, carrying handle. Hand crafted, 
one of a kind. Weighs 24.5 pounds.  $100.  Call Linda Plant at 
(541) 747-7709 or email a47r49@msn.com. 



Oregon Keyboard Institute 




